
 

Please join us for a Memorial Ceremony 

celebrating the life of 
 

 

2p.m. 18 June 2022 

Silcocks Hall, Ying Wa Girls’ School 

 

A life deeply intertwined with Ying Wa, Ms. Kwan entered our school in 1932 before graduating 

to university studies. Her love for education and Ying Wa brought her back to serve as a 

Geography, Mathematics and Chinese teacher in 1951, before becoming Vice-principal in 1977.   

While her tenure ended in 1980, what Ms. Kwan left behind was a storied 

and memorable legacy – one that spanned multiple decades and left a 

positive impact on countless Ying Wa families.  Ms. Kwan will always be 

remembered for her foresight and work on family education and parental 

involvement at our school. 
 

Please join us for a Memorial Ceremony to celebrate the life of our 

beloved Geography Panel and Vice-principal on 18 June at 2:00p.m. (HK 

Time) at Silcocks Hall in Ying Wa Girls’ School.  Onsite registration will 

start at 1:45p.m.^ 
 

Alumni can also join the Memorial Ceremony through online live 

broadcast.  The link will be sent out in due course through the School 

website as well as the YWGSAA website. 
 

In lieu of flowers, Ms. Kwan’s family has generously proposed that 

donations be made to Ying Wa Girls’ School through the establishment 

of The Ms Kwan Yeuk Laan Memorial Scholarship 

 (https://www.ywgs.edu.hk/donation).   
 

^For those who decide to join the Memorial Ceremony at school, you are 

required to comply with the “Vaccine Pass” requirements and scan the venue 

QR code at the school entrance using the “LeaveHomeSafe” app. 

 

https://www.ywgs.edu.hk/donation

